
 

  
 

   
 
 

   
 

 

 
                                           

                                                                                                                               

 

 
 

 
 

 
  

  

 

 
 

 
 

  

    

RESPONSE TO PREA NONCOMPLIANCE LETTER 

Bausch Health US, LLC 
400 Somerset Corporate Boulevard

Bridgewater NJ 08807 
Tel.: 908-927-1400 

www.bauschhealth.com 

ESG 

Submission date: December 23, 2024 

Jessica J. Lee, MD, Director 
Division of Gastroenterology 
Food and Drug Administration 
Center for Drug Evaluation and Research 
Attention: Central Document Room  
5901-B Ammendale Road  
Beltsville, MD 20705-1266 

RE: NDA 208745: TRLUANCE® (plecanatide) tablets, 3 mg
            Product Correspondence – PMR 3304-1- Response to PREA Noncompliance Letter -

Deferral Extension Requested 
Sequence 0446  

Dear Dr. Lee: 

Reference is made to the NDA 208745 for TRULANCE ® (plecanatide) tablets, 3 mg for the treatment 
of chronic idiopathic constipation (CIC)  and irritable bowel syndrome with constipation (IBS-C) in 
adults. 

Reference is also made to the below deferred pediatric study communicated as required post-
marketing study with the approval of TRULANCE NDA 208745 Supplement (S-001) for the addition 
of IBS-C indication. Reference is also made to the Deferral Extension Request filed on November 
19, 2024 (Sequence 0444) and to the  FDA Notification of Non-Compliance with PREA letter dated 
December 06, 2024 (Reference ID: 5491818) for this study. 

3304-1: Perform a double-blind, dose ranging study in pediatric patients ages 6 years to less than 18 
years in order to evaluate the safety and efficacy of once daily oral Trulance (plecanatide) for 4 weeks 
as treatment of IBS-C. Patients will be stratified by age group (6 years to 11 years and 12 years to 
less than 18 years of age). 

The purpose of this submission is to provide a formal response to the above referenced PREA Non-
compliance letter. The Sponsor makes reference to Section 1.17.2 Correspondence Regarding 
Postmarketing Requirements that was submitted in Sequence 0444 which includes explanation for 
the delay of the study and request for deferral extension for FDA consideration. 
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